
Mueller Park Community Council Meeting 
October 23, 2017 
6:45 – 7:30 A.M. 

Office Conference Room 
Minutes 

In Attendance: John Tobin, Peggy Stout, Richard Stout, Rob Hunter, Dave Phillips, Michelle Filion, 
Kellianne Holt, Carin Ericksen, Kareen Patterson, Deanne Kapetanov, Lisa Gibson. 

John Tobin – welcomed everyone, turned time over to Deanne 

Deanne: overview of budget and land trust money, school goals for 2016-2017 school year, proficiency 
levels and growth percentiles in language arts, math, and science. 

Kareen Patterson – overview of language arts strategies used last year that lead to increase in 
language arts scores. 

John Tobin – mentioned that for goal 3 the community council last year, early in the year, 
determined that 4 formative common assessments were too many and had all agreed that the 
that goal would probably not be reached. 

John Tobin – discussion of community council district training encouraged members to attend 

Deanne – current budget update 

Discussion of use of parent during panther time. Discussed the various possible needs of teachers, the 
willingness of parents to volunteer. Determined that the principal would move forward with surveying 
teachers about needs during panther time. 

Rob Hunter – discussion of teacher websites, inconsistency, where do students and parents go to find 
assignments or know what is going in the class.  

David Phillips – voiced concerns with the amount of time required to manage a website with calendar 
and assignments etc. Also the move of the district toward Canvas 

Lisa Gibson – canvas does not work well for math 

Richard Stout – what is the minimum requirement for teachers? What do we really want online 
and how do we want to address it to teachers. 

Determined that we would continue our discussion at the next meeting due to time restraints. 

John Tobin – suggested to wrap up meeting 

PTO update (Peggy Stout) – doing good 

Counseling update (Claire Cassity) – in the middle of 8th grade CCR’s Preparing for state review on 
January 26th. 

Deanne – building updates, department chairs determined that moving at the semester break instead of 
over Christmas break makes more sense. Council seemed to agree. Construction is still on schedule.  



Rob - call to adjourn, David - Second 

Unanimously voted to adjourn.  

 John Tobin, Peggy Stout, Richard Stout, Rob Hunter, Dave Phillips, Michelle Filion, Kellianne Holt, 
Carin Ericksen, Kareen Patersen, Deanne Kapetanov, Lisa Gibson. 

Adjourned  

 

 


